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Polly Mason 

   
 
 
 
 

 Montagu Evans LLP 
Clarges House 
5 Bolton Street 
London 
W1J 8BA 
 

Application Ref: 2014/6397/P 
 Please ask for:  David Fowler 

Telephone: 020 7974 2123 
 
20 January 2015 

 
Dear  Sir/Madam  
 

DECISION 
 
Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) 
 
Approval of Details Granted 
 
Address:  
British Museum 
Great Russell Street 
London 
WC1B 3DG 
 
Proposal: 
Discharge of condition 8 (truck lift details & acoustic report) granted under reference 
2009/4638/P dated 13/01/10.  
Drawing Nos: 42 Tonne Lorry Lift Technical Specification (and acoustic report) prepared by 
Arup (ARUP-66-SP-001 C1) (May 2011), Plant Information prepared by Michael J 
Lonsdale (Mechanical and Electrical Sub-Contractors) Revision 5, Truck Lift Details 
prepared by Maspero, 6000-DR-CS-B2-PL2 C2, 6000-DR-DW-B2-04-1, 6000-DR-DW-L5-
02-01 Rev C2, 6000-DR-DW-L5-03-01 Rev C2, 6000-DR-DW-01-01 Rev C4, 6000-DR-
DW-01-02 rev C2. 
 
The Council has considered your application and decided to grant permission subject to the 
following condition(s): 
 
Condition(s) and Reason(s): 
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Informative(s): 
 
1  The proposed details submitted demonstrate that there would be no material 

amenity or transport impacts. 
 
As such the proposed development is in general accordance with policy CS5 of the 
London Borough of Camden Local Development Framework Core Strategy and 
DP26 of the London Borough of Camden Local Development Framework 
Development Policies.  The proposal also accords with policies 3.1 and 6.3 of the 
London Plan 2011 and chapter 7 of the National Planning Policy Framework. 
 

2  You are reminded that conditions 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 12, 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 18 (unless 
demolition has already occurred) and 19 of planning permission 2009/4638/P  
granted on 13/01/10 are outstanding and require details to be submitted and 
approved. 
 

 
In dealing with the application, the Council has sought to work with the applicant in a 
positive and proactive way in accordance with paragraphs 186 and 187 of the National 
Planning Policy Framework. 
 
You can find advice about your rights of appeal at: 
 
http://www.planningportal.gov.uk/planning/appeals/guidance/guidancecontent 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Ed Watson 

Director of Culture & Environment 
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